
 

Award of Proposal for Security Services  
RFP 170615-Security 

June 27, 2017 

 

SUMMARY: 
This item requests approval for RFP# 170615-Security for Security Services. 

  

BOARD GOAL: 

 VI. Growth, Change and Fiscal Responsibility…demonstrate effective and efficient management of district resources. 

 

PREVIOUS BOARD ACTION: 

The previous proposal was approved on June 14, 2011 for a period of two (2) years with the option to renew for two (2) 

additional two year periods.  This award expires on June 30, 2017. 

  

BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 

The new proposal was issued, advertised and nine (9) vendors that had expressed interest in this area were notified of the 

proposal.  The responses were received on June 15, 2017.  Four (4) companies responded to this proposal.  The responding 

companies were Blackstone Security Services, International Guard Services, International Investigators and Vets Securing 

America. The contract includes one daytime security officer at Ryan High School, Guyer High School and Braswell High 

School, and a person housed at the technology office to monitor the security camera systems.  The term of this contract 

shall be for two years, July 1, 2017- June 30, 2019, with the option to renew for two (2) additional two (2) year periods 

with governing body approval. 

 

SIGNIFICANT ISSUES: 

The responses received for this proposal were very competitive.  Representatives from the Maintenance, Risk Management 

and Purchasing departments were members of the review committee.   The two factors that ultimately determined the 

recommendation were the vendor’s history with the district and the K-12 experience of the company. 

 

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS: 

This contract will be paid from the existing Maintenance Department budget.  Any overtime for the daytime officers will 

be paid from the campus budget that requires the overtime. 

 

BENEFIT OF ACTION: 

 Passage will allow the district to continue providing monitoring of cameras and security services for the district. 

 

SUPERINTENDENT’S RECOMMENDATION:  

It is recommended that the proposal be awarded to International Investigators for a term of two years (July 1, 2017- June 

30, 2019) with the option to renew for two (2) additional (2) year periods with governing body approval. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

 Proposal Tabulation 

 Proposal Ranking 

 

STAFF PERSONS RESPONSIBLE: 

 Debbie Monschke, Assistant Superintendent of Administrative Services 

 Paul Andress, Executive Director of Maintenance and Operations 

 Cindy Willis, Director of Purchasing 

 Cheryl Farmer, Assistant Purchasing Agent 

 

APPROVAL: 

Signature of Staff Member Proposing Recommendation: _______________________________________________ 

Comments:___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Signature of Divisional Assistant Superintendent: ____________________________________________________ 

Comments:___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Signature of Superintendent: _____________________________________________________________________ 

Comments:___________________________________________________________________________________ 


